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1050 17th Street, NW Suite 1000
Washington, DC 20036
April 12, 2005

The Honorable Jackie Speier

California State Senate

P.O. Box 942848

Sacramento, CA  94248-0001

Dear Senator Speier:  
On behalf of the College Savings Foundation (“CSF”), I wish to extend our support for Senate Bill 30, as amended on April 4, 2005.  CSF is a not-for-profit organization with the mission of helping American families achieve their education savings goals by working with public policy makers, media representatives and financial services industry executives in support of education savings programs.
As you know, 529 plans are considered an attractive way for families to save for college.  A major benefit of these plans to California residents is that residents can make after-tax contributions to 529 plans, have earnings grow tax free, and take tax-favored withdrawals for qualified higher education expenses.  
We applaud your interest in encouraging savings for college.  The attractive federal tax characteristics of 529 plans combined with the state tax deduction provided by SB 30 will result in broader use of 529 plans and an overall increase in education savings.  This increased savings will lead to more California residents being able to afford college, which will in turn produce a more highly educated and skilled constituency.  The College Board in its latest report “Education Pays: The Benefits of Higher Education for Individuals and Society” documented many of the individual and societal benefits generated by higher education.  
According to the report, college graduates will earn an average of about $1 million more than their counterparts with a high school diploma over the course of their careers.  With a better-educated and more affluent constituency, California will realize higher income tax revenues and will attract more companies requiring skilled employees.  The College Board also reported that in addition to contributing more to tax revenues, college graduates experience lower levels of unemployment and are less likely to depend on social safety-net programs.  
Please feel free to contact me through our national headquarter office in Washington, DC at (202) 223-2631, if you need additional information.

Sincerely,
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David Pearlman

Chairman 

